
 

 

 

  

 

  Please social distance by bringing your own chair and wearing masks. 

 

Place: Susan Morse’s house – 10 Sunset West Circle 

Directions: Take route 13N from Ithaca towards Dryden. Take a left just after the light of 366S onto 

Pickney Road across form NYSE &G service parking lot. Continue straight on Pickney. Stop at the stop 

sign of Lower Creek and continue straight on Pickney road. First left – dead end road. First place on left.  

Ring will be on the right as you drive up the drive. Drive up to the house. We will be meeting between 

house and big green metal barn. Park on grass is fine. Park either on left side of ring or between ring and 

barns. 

Need to bring: chair, insect repellent, mask, clothes appropriate for weather, no dogs, no human 

bathrooms 

Program:  PLEASE attend this meeting. Many items to be voted on.  

None - Nancy will be setting up Zoom programs. Check the list for more details. 

 

 

 

 
  

   

  

4 th Tuesday of every month.    

   

Times: 

Board Meeting-6:30pm 

General Meeting-7:00pm    

   

 

  

 

  

 

  



 

 

 

Letter from the President: 
 

All – Thank you to those who came to the May meeting. We were very busy having a training 

committee meeting, followed by a board meeting and the regular meeting. 

I want to say thank you to the people that served on the Training committee and Board/Officers. These 

people work free for the club and most appreciated. 

 

We have some new people on the Training Committee and the Board/Officers and welcome to all.  

 

I am sorry for the confusion but if we can meet outside on the lawn somewhere that is what we will do. 

If it storms, I do have the building next to the ring that we can go into. It is empty. 

 

There was a request for some changes on the two policies, so I am reposting them for finial review and 

approval: 

 

Added Section IV – General Policies 

C Operational related Policies 

• Sickness, Lameness or other for dog and handler  

Dog 

If your dog is sick or lame, please notify the instructor, leader of the class, practice, event or other that 

your dog is sick or lame. Do not bring the dog to the event. If it is a kind of illness that can be passed 

from dog to dog, like kennel cough, please let the instructor know when the dog was sick and 

diagnosed. The instructor or other should inform the training director/committee if there is a 

contagious sickness and may consult with them on appropriate actions. The instructor or person in 

charge as listed above, will then notify the class members as well as the place where the event has 

occurred so they can take the appropriate action.  This is up to the instructor with consultation, to 

cancel classes, if necessary, to make sure no-one else dog get sick. If the dog is lame or the sickness is 

not contagious, the person can attend the event just not the dog. If the person has another dog that can 

substitute and the sickness is not contagious, they can ask the instructor if they can substitute dogs.  

Females in heat must wear panties. They can attend events where the location and policies allow females 

in heat. 

Person 

If a participant is sick, or cannot attend the event, as noted above, the participant needs to notify the 

instructor, leader of the class, practice, event or other that the participant is sick and the participant 

cannot attend the event.  

Refunds 

There will be no refunds for these events due to sickness/lameness of dog or sickness of person. 



 

 

 

Added Section IV – General Policies 

C Operational related Policies 

• Speakers and Gift to speakers 

Speakers: 

Speakers for the IDTC will be given $50 to donate to a charity of their choice in their name. As we 

would prefer to have them donate to a dog related charity it is not a requirement. Small tokens like a 

lead or t-shirt maybe given to them as well. For the donation, the Treasurer will send the donation 

directly to who the speaker indicates. Please make sure the information is provided by the speaker. 

Host of Clinic or Seminar: 

The person who is the lead of the clinic or seminar will receive their fee requirements (food, housing, 

and fee) and can be given small token like a lead or t-shirt as well. Receipts are to be turned into the 

Treasures and they will send the checks appropriately. 

 

 

May 2021 IDTC General meeting 

5/25/2021 

 

Report from board: most will be covered in meeting, cancelling inventory this year (pavilion access 

issues), still vacancies for jobs!  

Thank you to Linda for keeping the newsletter going! Thanks to Marguerite for nice write ups in the 

newsletter.  

 

Report from Secretary: nothing to report 

 

Report from Treasurer:  

- Savings: $6,715.66 

- Checking: $19,040.13 

- CD1: $10,834.09 

- CD2: $6,724.12 

- CD3: $25,813.57 

Most income and expenses from CPE trial, class fees of about $1300 



 

 

 

 

Report from Training Committee:  

- This session of classes going well, 2 beg 1, 2 beg 2, 1 puppy at 4H pavilion  

- Going to do summer session because didn’t do winter session, also at 4H acres. Puppy/beg 

1/beg 2/CGC. Possibly agility 1/agility 2 depending on instructors, Susan has offered to teach 

mini weave class at her house.  

- Doing virtual rally—club will set up rally courses and help video runs for people to send in 

to AKC, Suzanne will work on setting this up  

 

CPE trials:  

Two good trials, organizing for June, September, December  

 

Point shows 

- Did not have a Spring point show, cancelled due to COVID 

- Will be having Wine Country in September at Sampson, Shirley and Jean are chair people. 

It’s never too early to volunteer to help!  

 

New members:  

Four new members were approved. Welcome to Maren Vitousek and her mixed breed, Kelly 

Reitz and her labs, Robert Lopez and his cavapoo, and Cristina Rivera and her German 

Shepherd!  

 

Unfinished business:  

- Two amendments published in newsletter to vote on from board, won’t vote on 

sickness/lameness for dogs/handlers (will be rewritten and submitted again to vote on later) 

 

Will vote on speakers and fees:  

-Added Section IV – General Policies - Operational related Policies 

 Speakers and Gift to speakers 

Speakers: Speakers for the IDTC will be given $50 to donate to a charity of their choice 

in their name. As we would prefer to have them donate to a dog related charity it is not 

a requirement. Small tokens like a lead or t-shirt maybe given to them as well. 



 

 

 

Host of Clinic or Seminar: The person who is the host of the clinic or seminar will 

receive their fee requirements (food, housing, and fee) and can be given small token like 

a lead or t-shirt as well. 

Approved.  

 

 

Life membership committee:  

- Nothing to report, no one eligible and deserving so nobody to nominate  

 

New business: 

- Thank you to Nancy for (virtual) programs! 

- Sue Yanoff: July 7th (Wednesday) at 1-2pm at Dryden Library dog demo for kids—please let 

her know if you can come and show off your dogs! Can demonstrate whatever you want. 

Please email Sue if you can help.   

- Tracking clinic: Hannah has taken over planning and talked to Ruth. Looking at the last 

weekend in August (28-29th) If you know of any conflicts (other shows, etc.) that weekend, 

please let her know 

- Request for hosting obedience/rally trial at Paws for Thought Farm with FLKC: IDTC would 

do all the work. If there is more interest from the club, Deb Bain and Brenda would be on 

the committee to look into this. Approved to form committee. Please let them know if you 

would be interested in joining this committee.  

 

Vote on Training committee:  

- Two-year position – Becky Robinson and Marguerite Hart 

- One-year position – Susanne Etherington and Kerry Boisvert 

- Continuing for second year – Lynne Anguish, Marian Szebenyi, Jean Bonasera 

 Approved 

Nominating committee:  

- Chair: Steve A.  

- Committee members: Deb Bell, Suzanne Etherington, Marguerite Hart and Deb Keith 

 

Nominations for board:  

- Susan Morse for President 

- Linda Centurelli for VP 

- Abby Christman for Secretary 

- Susan Beals for Treasurer 

- Shirley Kielmann for Director [2-year] 

- Hannah Robinson for Director [2-year] 



 

 

 

- Amber Warren for Director [1-year] 

- (Tammy Osmeloski and Steve continue on the Board until 2022) 

Voted and approved.  

Adjourned.  

 

 

From the Library Committee—  
 

 

 

 

 

This month I asked Kerry Boisvert about her training background and what 
she recommends in the way of dog training, and here is what she wrote: 
 
My dog training career has been a winding road. Covid19 changed the way 
many of us have lived, including working from home, helping children learn via 
Zoom and ending up with a new pet for the family, usually a dog.  I ended up 
with a new dog, a blue and tan Border Terrier.  It seemed like  a good idea at 
the time  - now having gone from a quiet two dog household to three - one 
being a 2-month-old, the question now is What was I thinking?  

 
In 1978 we were looking for a dog, but wanted no small fofo dogs for us.  I 
happened to go to the mall and saw a woman with a small, brown, scruffy 
dog.  I stopped her and said "What is that and where can I find one?".  The 
dog was a 9-month-old Border Terrier, and the woman, Corolyn Pyle, replied 
"Marg Pough has a litter".  This was a meet and greet that the Kennel Club 
was having at the mall. 
 
Within a couple of days, we were at Marg's house to meet the Breed.  The first 
one we saw was an older, scruffy, almost white male dog, who went by the 
name of Snark - no fofo dog there.  Next we met the mom and then the two 
male puppies.  We thought about them on the ride home and within a week 
we had our first Border Terrier: Tweed.  (The first curve in the winding road.) 
 
Marg informed me that I WOULD take the pup to obedience classes at 
IDTC.  This was in September and the puppy classes at the pavilion were full, 
but a member who had recently returned with her husband and family from 
many years out of the country, was teaching an overflow class at her house 
on Snyder Hill Road.  Off we went to puppy class.  It only took a couple of 
weeks to discover that Jinny's husband and mine were in the same 
department at Cornell.  This led to a longtime friendship with Jinny.  Jinny 



 

 

 

developed the KPT class which is still used today, and then she decided that I 
should be her assistant and learn more about dog training.  Of course, Marg 
was also very active in teaching for the club.  (The second curve in the 
winding road.) 
 
Eleven years went by with one dog.  I handled him to a championship and a 
CD.  We were also active with AWTA (American Working Terrier Association), 
working dogs before AKC recognized Earth Dog Trials.  Then I was offered a 
pick puppy from a breeder who had a very nice male dog.  There were five 
boy puppies to pick from, and the litter was close by, so Marg and I made 
several trips to look at them.  On the first Saturday in May, the Kentucky 
Derby day, I came home with our second dog, Duncan. I handled him to a 
championship and CD.  At this time agility was making its way into our area 
and we noticed several local people were having classes, so I ended up at 
Dee Bramble’s place for lessons.  This was another activity for the dogs and 
something new for me to learn along with them. 
 
With each dog I was learning something new, along with the 
dogs.  Sometimes it takes time and effort to find an instructor to help master 
the new skill.  You might (and in my opinion should) go to different instructors 
until you find the right fit.  There are a number of ways to teach a specific 
exercise, so find the person and the method that works for you.  I find that I do 
best with an instructor who truly loves the sport and can show me how to do 
it.  There are lots of books written about all the different dog sports, but I do 
best when shown something, as opposed to reading about how to do it. 
 
Now 30 years later there are so many activities available to you and your dog, 
from obedience to nose work, trick class and parkour, there is something out 
there for everyone.  Don't be afraid to dabble, find out what fits you and your 
dog at every stage in your dog's life.  Maybe for the young and fast it's agility, 
and for the older dog (and handler) it's nose work.  Think honestly about your 
lifestyle and the ability of your dog, whether young or old, and most 
importantly have fun!  There is something out there for both of you, even if it 
takes  a little time to find it.  So now I am at the third curve in the winding road, 
trying to find a path forward for my 6-month-old (he'll grow out of it, or that's 
what they tell me).  He is challenging me to find new ways (none of the others 
were like this!!!) to reach his potential. 
 
His name is Tripp, and we are on one. 

 

 
 



 

 

 

Librarian's Note: 

 
In this age of the coronavirus, it's hard to get books or DVDs to dog club members.  If you'd 
like to supplement your training with Library materials, you can find  an updated list on the 
Club Website, or I'm happy to email you the very latest list of books and DVDs in our Library 
as well.  Contact me at idtclibrary@gmail.com, and I will find a way to get you anything you 
would like from the Library. 

Border Terrier  

Temperament: Affectionate, Happy, Plucky 

• AKC Breed Popularity: Ranks 88 of 197 

• Height: 12-15 inches 

• Weight: 13-15.5 pounds (male), 11.5-14 pounds (female) 

• Life Expectancy: 12-15 years 

• Group: Terrier Group  
 

 

 

 
 

 

mailto:idtclibrary@gmail.com
https://www.akc.org/dog-breeds/terrier/


 

 

 

2021 (updated 5-26-21) 
Officers 

President: Susan Morse sm32@cornell.edu/607-347-4860 

Vice President:  Linda Centurelli blackdogcolby@gmail.com 

Secretary: Abby Christman: ajc93@cornell.edu 

Treasurer: Susan Beals bealsie2@gmail.com 

Board Members 

Tammy Osmeloski (5/20 to 5/22) TTIA607@gmail.com 

Steve Anderson (5/20 to 5/22) sta111@verizon.net 

Shirley Kielmann (5/21 to 5/23) mskielmann@yahoo.com 

Hannah Robinson (5/21 to 5/23) hannahL6@yahoo.com 

Amber Warren (5/21 to 5/22) blueflyingeagle22@yahoo.com 

 

Training Committee 2020-21  

Second part Two-year term:  

Member: Marian Szebenyi (3/20-2/22 – 2 years)dms35@cornell.edu/564-7230 

Member: Lynne Anguish (3/20-2/22 – 2 years) lja2@cornell.edu 

Member: Jean Bonasera (3/20-2/22 – 2 years) ausabledogs@yahoo.com 

Two-year term: 

 Member: Becky Robinson (3/21-3/23 - 2 years) iccrew@ithaca.edu 

 Member: Marguerite Hart (3/21-3/23 – 2 years) meh120000@gmail.com 

One-year Term: 

 Member: Suzanne Etherington (3/21-3/22) etherington1@juno.com  

Member: Kerry Boisvert (3/21-3/22) borderT42@yahoo.com 

Note ð There is no Training Director for 20-21 ð Jobs will be distributed and  

Posted  

 

Address Corrections: 

Susan Beals 

bealsie2@gmail.com 

7400 W. Keeney Road 

Cuyler, NY 13158 

607-423-5576 

Newsletter Editor 

Linda Centurelli 

blackdogcolby@gmail.com 

 

Misc. Committees 
A.T.T.S. Lynne Anguish & Tom Szebenyi 564-7230 – Pending date 

CPE Agility Trials 2021 – Pending-committee members pending  

 June 19 & 20 – Chair - Marian Szebenyi – Sec – Linda Centurelli 

 Sept 4 & 5 – Chair-Tammy Osmeloski –-Sec – Linda Centurelli 

Dec 3 & 4 & 5 – Chair- Debbie Keith (chair) crazyboutdogs1@gmail.com 

Linda Centurelli (secretary) BlackdogColby@gmail.com 

 

CU/Pavilion Coordinator: Deb Watrous dwatrous22@gmail.com 

Class Materials Coordinator: Jean Bonasera ausabledogs@yahoo.com 

Equipment Maintenance – Agility only – Joe and Tammy Osmeloski 

Equipment Maintenance – Other: Vacant 

Equipment Sales/collar fitting: Kathy Hughes kahughes1907@gmail.com/607-379-1907 

mailto:bealsie2@gmail.com
mailto:TTIA607@gmail.com
mailto:dms35@cornell.edu/564-7230
mailto:lja2@cornell.edu
mailto:etherington1@juno.com
mailto:bealsie2@gmail.com
mailto:BlackdogColby@gmail.com
mailto:dwatrous22@gmail.com


 

 

 

Finance Committee – Anne Williams, Betty Baldwin, Pat Welch 

FLKC Liaison: Marg Pough  

Graduations: 

 Beginners: Eva Stilwell emb38@cornell.edu 

 Advance: Eva Stilwell emb38@cornell.edu 

 CGC: Hannah Robinson hannahL6@yahoo.com 

 2019 ACT Test: Pending - Vacant 

Historian: Lucille Straub lucillestraub@me.com 

Holiday Party 2021: Brenda Finnicum dogweaver@frontier.com 

IDTC Yahoo list serve Linda Pacioretty lp@bionxs.com 

Interclub: Deb Bain dab14@cornell.edu /347-6518 

Judges Selection: Deb Bain dab14@cornell.edu /347-6518 

Library: Marguerite Hart meh120000@gmail.com 
Match Show Chair: Vacant 

Membership Steward: Susan Beals (see above) 

Newsletter copying/mailing: Deb Bain  

Paws for Thought Coordinator: Tammy Osmeloski 

Photographer: Vacant 
Point Show Spring 2021: Debbie Keith CANCELED! 

Point show Fall 2021: Shirley Kielmann mskielmann@yahoo.com/607-229-9495-Chair, Jean Bonasera 

Co-Chair  

Programs: Nancy Almann willowcreekakitas@yahoo.com 

Public Information: Betsy Root 387-7082 loveapoodle@yahoo.com 

Registrar: 

 Beginners: Marian Szebenyi  

 Advance: Judy Roberts winddance@zoom-dsl.com 

 Agility: Instructor registering their own classes 

 Nose work: Instructor registering their own classes 

Refreshments: 

 Meetings: Diana Travis dianatravis2@gmail.com 

 Beg Graduations: Diana Travis  

Advance Graduations: Diana Travis or instructor if off site 

Sunshine: Deb Bain & Pat Welch 

T-shirt coordinator: Sue Yanoff 

Trophies Ribbons & end of year awards: Betty Baldwin: bhb5@cornell.edu/257-1683 

Web Pages: 

 General: Marian Szebenyi  

 Facebook & List serve updates: Linda Pacioretty lp@bionxs.com 

Welcoming Chair: Abby Christman ajc93@cornell.edu/440-532-9545 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:dogweaver@frontier.com
mailto:dab14@cornell.edu
mailto:dab14@cornell.edu
mailto:ajc93@cornell.edu/440-532-9545


 

 

 

BRAGS 

Lexi is now in Masters Level of Barn hunt and the last trial we ran in May she got High in Class 

for Masters A for all height levels in TWO different trials!  So proud of my girl. 

 

 

 

 

At the SOTC Fast Cat event May 21, 22, and 23 Jam picked up another 144.3 points to now have 

795.03. Dancer is a bit slower but loves to chase plastic bags. Dancer picked up 126.4 points to finish his 

bCat with total of 169.13 points. Dancer averages around 20-21 points and Jam around 24 points. For 

those that are unfamiliar with Fast Cat events, this is a straight 100-yard lure chasing event with plastic 

bags as the lure. The first level is 150 points, second is 500 and Fast cat is 1,000. It is based on speed and 

points are earned with a calculation of mile per hour. Many breeds participate in this event  Susan 

Morse 



 

 

 

 

 

Lisa Mitchell and Rook completed their Obedience Trial Championship, one of the very 
most challenging and prestigious titles offered by the AKC.  They did it in style, with a 
first-place finish in Utility B at the Syracuse Obedience Training Club trial today (June 
12). 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Franklin Hills Finnegan “Finn” was entered in his first scent work trial of the year! DOTCORNY 

AKC Scent work trial was held at the beginning of April and he did great!!! Finn earned his 

Advanced Interior and Advanced Exterior titles plus a leg in Advanced Containers and a leg in 

Advanced Buried. Along with this he did earn a 1st place in Containers, a 2nd in Interiors and a 

3rd in Buried. DOTCORNY ran a well-organized and fun trial following all the Covid restrictions! 

On to the next trial . So great to be out again!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Just  a little note:   

 Dallas received her AKC Registration paperwork, she is officially:  

RõQuest Yellow Rose of Texas. 

Thank you to Missi Ro land for one awesome, clever and sweet girl.  

Linda Centurelli  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Upcoming Tracking Clinic ï Hannah Robinson 

 

Ruth Vaughan has offered to do a Tracking Clinic in August.  She has offered all 

weekends in August, but I would like to try for the latest weekend possible in 

August, preferably the weekend before Labor Day Weekend to avoid the heat 

factor.  If you are interested, please contact Hannah at hannahL6@yahoo.com. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Submission date for newsletter:    The 5th of each month. Please send anything you might like 

me to publish:  articles, pictures, short stories of some your events, silly stories, jokes, etc.  Club 

members will enjoy reading these and it brings our members closer since we all have the same love-our 

dogs.  

 

mailto:hannahL6@yahoo.com
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